
Courts shut down rogue education
publisher

The Prevention Foundation C.I.C., a community interest company, has been
wound-up by the High Court, after complaints regarding misleading sales
tactics.

Businesses were misled into paying for sponsorship of anti-knife crime, anti-
bullying, and fire and road safety educational booklets sent to schools.

Prevention Foundation began trading in early 2019 after taking over the
business previously operated by Safety Guide Ltd. Safety Guide was wound up
in the public interest in June 2020 following an Insolvency Service
investigation. Investigating complaints about Prevention Foundation, the
Insolvency Service established that it operated substantially the same
business as Safety Guide, targeting small businesses with unsolicited sales
calls and using misleading sales tactics to obtain sponsorship.

Prevention Foundation’s directors failed to co-operate with the investigation
and failed to provide any company accounts or records.

The investigation established that Prevention Foundation secured more than
£1.6 million by February 2021, but due to the lack of co-operation it was
impossible to account for over £1 million worth of expenditure.

As a result, Prevention Foundation was wound up in the public interest by the
High Court in Manchester before District Judge Bever on 1 October 2021. The
Official Receiver has been appointed as the Liquidator.

David Hope, Chief Investigator for the Insolvency Service, said:

This company abused its status as a community interest company. It
used dubious sales tactics to elicit significant funds from small
businesses without providing any recognisable community benefit.
Prevention Foundation also demonstrated a wilful disregard for its
obligations by obstructing our investigation.

Thankfully the court recognised the severity of the misconduct. Now
it’s been wound-up, the Official Receiver can make further
enquiries into Prevention Foundation’s practices and the conduct of
its directors.

All public enquiries concerning Prevention Foundation should be made to: The
Official Receiver, Public Interest Unit, 16th Floor, 1 Westfield Avenue,
Stratford, London, E20 1HZ. Telephone: 0300 678 0015 Email:
piu.or@insolvency.gov.uk.

The Prevention Foundation C.I.C. (Company number: 11822611) was incorporated
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on 12 February 2019 as a private community interest company, limited by
guarantee. The company’s registered office is at Hamill House, Chorley New
Road, Bolton BL1 4DH.

The petition was presented under section 124A of the Insolvency Act 1986 and
issued on 30 July 2021. The company was wound up in the public interest in
the High Court in Manchester before District Judge Bever on 1 October 2021.

Company Investigations, part of the Insolvency Service, uses powers under the
Companies Act 1985 to conduct confidential fact-finding investigations into
the activities of live limited companies in the UK on behalf of the Secretary
of State for Business, Energy & Industrial Strategy. Information about how to
complain about a live company.

Information about the work of the Insolvency Service.

You can also follow the Insolvency Service on:

Paris Promised, Glasgow Must Deliver

Thank you to my dear friend, Laurent Fabius, for your kind introductory
remarks.

I am so grateful to you for your advice, support and friendship.

My thanks also to UNESCO for hosting us today.

It is very good to be in Paris,

a city steeped in history, one chapter of which was written six years ago,
when the Paris Agreement was born.

To Laurent for his expert diplomacy, and indeed all the architects of that
historic Agreement, we owe a huge debt of gratitude.

Because the Paris Agreement was a landmark in the global efforts to tackle
climate change.

Representing a binding agreement, bringing all nations into a common cause.

To adapt to the effects of climate change, and limit the rise in average
global temperature to well below two degrees, pursuing efforts towards 1.5,
compared to pre-industrial levels.

In Paris, leaders provided the world with consensus, with ambition and hope.

But it was the beginning of the road.
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And in the on-going effort to tackle climate change and limit global warming,
in 19 days from now the world will converge on the great city of Glasgow for
the latest United Nations Climate Conference, COP26.

And at that vital summit, the world must honour the promises made here in
Paris six years ago.

And that ultimately, rests with world leaders.

success, or failure, of COP26 is in their hands.

And so is the fate of the Paris Agreement.

Because since it was signed, the world has not done enough.

Emissions have continued to rise, and the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate
Change has issued a code red for the climate.

Stating, that unless we act immediately, the 1.5-degree limit will slip out
of reach.

Already, temperatures have risen at least 1.1 degrees above pre-industrial
levels.

Extreme weather is on the march around the world.

This summer we have seen devastating flooding in central Europe and China,

raging wildfires in North America,

record temperatures across the globe, and what some have called the world’s
first climate-induced famine in Madagascar.

It has been a truly humbling experience for me to meet communities on the
front line of climate change.

Earlier this year I visited the town of Jomsom in Nepal, nestled in the Hindu
Kush mountain range.

The majesty of the Himalayas is breath-taking.

But you can also clearly see the alarming impact of a warming climate.

Glaciers melted into giant lakes which, when they burst their banks, have a
devastating impact on those living in the foothills.

The people I met had been driven from their villages, by the twin impacts of
flooding and drought.

Their dignity still preserved, even as their homes were not.

I was recently on the island of Barbuda in the Caribbean, which was struck by
hurricane Irma in 2017.



Much of the damage is still unrestored.

All around you see derelict building after building, with the roofs still
blown off, the walls crumbling.

Standing in the midst of that devastation it felt as if a hurricane had blown
in just a few weeks ago.

And I talked to some of those still living on the island.

They spoke of the effective forced migration of large numbers of people, who
had been unable to return to their homes and rebuild their lives.

They noted, with fear, that the storms facing the region were becoming more
frequent and more ferocious.

And they had a very clear message for the world, particularly the largest
emitters, the G20 group of nations, to act now to reduce emissions.

I could relay many other heart breaking testimonies I have heard, from
communities under siege from a changing climate.

Communities from East Africa, Southeast Asia, from South America to the
Pacific.

But the point is that at 1.1 degrees warming the effects are already
alarming.

And every fraction of a degree makes a difference.

At 1.5 degrees warming 700 million people would be at risk of extreme heat
waves.

At 2 degrees it would be 2 billion.

At 1.5 degrees 70 per cent of the world’s coral reefs die.

At 2 degrees they are all gone.

If temperatures continue to rise we will step through a series of one-way
doors,

And the end destination of which is climate catastrophe.

That is why countries on the front-line of climate change fought so hard,

for the 1.5-degree temperature limit to be enshrined in the Paris Agreement.

For them, 1.5 to stay alive is not a hollow slogan.

It is a matter of survival.

And it is why I have always been clear that, in Glasgow, the world must
deliver an outcome which keeps 1.5 degrees in reach.



To achieve this, I have been asking countries to deliver on four key goals.

Emissions reductions, adaptation, finance, and working together, including to
make the negotiations in Glasgow a success.

In all of these areas, working with partners around the world, we have made
progress.

But on each of them, critically, we have further to go.

And leaders must deliver.

On emissions reductions, many climate vulnerable countries are leading the
way.

From Bhutan and Suriname which have already achieved net zero, to the small
island developing state of Barbados, which will be fossil fuel free by 2030.

I have been urging countries to follow this leadership and commit to net zero
by the middle of the century.

And to set out ambitious plans to cut emissions by 2030, those 2030
Nationally Determined Contributions.

There has been progress.

When the UK took on the COP26 Presidency, less than 30 per cent of the global
economy was covered by a net zero target.

That figure is now 75 per cent, and climbing.

In recent days Turkey and the UAE have both declared net zero targets.

The UAE’s an historic first in the Gulf.

And I hope that others in the region will follow, ahead of COP26.

More than 70 countries in total have come forward over the past two years
with updated, and more ambitious, 2030 NDCs.

And that includes every G7 nation, all of which have NDCs aligned with net
zero by 2050, and some of the world’s most climate vulnerable countries.

And they want the same ambition, the same level of commitment, from the
largest nations, the G20 countries which account for around 80 per cent of
global emissions.

The response of the G20 will quite simply be make, or break, for keeping 1.5
within reach.

And at the G20 Climate and Energy Ministers meeting in July, every G20
country agreed to set out ambitious 2030 emissions reduction targets before
COP26.



The UK, France, Italy, Germany, the EU, Canada, the US, Argentina, Japan,
South Korea and South Africa have done so.

Now the rest must deliver.

And all eyes will be on the G20 leaders meeting at the end of this month.

We know that we can only tackle climate change if every country plays its
part.

So I say to those G20 leaders, they simply must step-up ahead of COP26.

NDCs and net zero commitments are critical to keeping 1.5 alive.

But the targets must translate into change across our economies and our
societies.

So we are also urging countries to take the action needed to move to a
cleaner world.

To consign coal power to history.

To accelerate the drive to clean electric vehicles.

To end deforestation.

And to reduce methane emissions.

All of which present historic opportunities to create jobs, create growth,
and move to a healthier more secure world.

Now we recognise these can be complex transitions for countries.

Which comes as we face global gas supply challenges.

Yet volatile prices underscore the importance of countries accelerating their
move to more clean, renewable power.

And we are seeing progress.

Take my personal priority, coal.

I was delighted to co-chair the G7 Climate and Environment Ministers meeting
in July where we delivered a historic agreement that no G7 nation would
finance any more coal projects internationally.

South Korea has made the same commitment.

And with China’s recent announcement, we are well on the way to choking the
financing for new coal power, as we ramp up support for renewables.

But we still need the G20 to tackle domestic unabated coal use.

So, at the G20 meeting I urge leaders to kick coal into the past, where it



belongs.

And I expect that at COP26 we will see further commitments on coal, cars,
methane and on deforestation.

Keeping 1.5 alive has always been about driving action, and ambition, over
this next vital decade.

Countries’ emission reduction commitments, and action in the areas I have
outlined, are two vital parts of that.

But there is one more.

We have heard the call from countries at the Ministerial meetings in London
and Milan, that we need an outcome from Glasgow that accelerates progress to
2030.

The Paris Agreement is working.

As its architects intended.

It is steadily increasing ambition.

Analysis suggests that the commitments made in Paris in 2015, would have
capped the rise in temperature to below 4 degrees.

If the commitments made since then by countries are fully implemented, it
could bend the temperature curve towards two degrees.

But to keep 1.5 within reach, we need to go further.

So the Glasgow negotiated outcome must launch a decade of ever-increasing
ambition.

We need a system that accelerates progress recognising that, whilst all
countries must act, those with the greatest responsibility must do more.

The Climate Vulnerable Forum, for example, has suggested that countries’
progress towards the Paris goals should be assessed at each COP until 2025.

Now ultimately, we will need to reach consensus on this issue.

And that is why I am grateful to Ministers Dan Jorgensen and Simon Stiell for
the consultations that they are holding, on how the Glasgow outcome should
keep 1.5 within reach.

To keep driving that ambition to 2030, we must also finalise the Paris
Rulebook.

This must be resolved if we are to unleash the full power of the Paris
Agreement.

But this is no easy task.



The outstanding issues have been discussed for years, without resolution.

I am grateful for the consultations conducted by Ministers Grace Fu and
Sveinung Rotevatn on Article 6 and carbon markets, and by Ministers Jeanne
d’Arc Mujawamariya and Simonetta Sommaruga on Common Time Frames.

In London and Milan, we saw progress, but we are still some way off
consensus.

And I want to be frank, it will be a challenging task to get us over the
line.

So, as I said to Ministers in Italy, we must all come to COP26 armed with the
currency of compromise.

Because the world will not understand if, six years on, we still cannot reach
agreement on these issues in Glasgow.

Alongside emissions reductions, adaptation has always been central to our
COP26 Presidency.

Even if we reached net zero tomorrow, our climate will continue to change.

So it is vital that governments set out their plans to protect people and
nature from its effects, and that we increase support and finance for
adaptation.

I have come to understand, just how important this issue is for many climate
vulnerable nations.

And so we must redress the balance, between finance for mitigation and
finance for adaptation.

And we are seeing some progress.

Every G7 country has committed to boost finance for adaptation.

And a new Champions Group on Adaptation Finance is committed to a balance in
public finance, between adaptation and mitigation.

And we encourage more countries to join this grouping.

The Adaptation Action Coalition the UK launched with partners in January, now
has 38 members.

More countries have come forward with adaptation commitments, but even more
are needed.

We have also seen encouraging progress in the debate on loss and damage, a
renewed determination to find solutions.

And at COP26 I hope that we will come together, as a global community, to
help equip the most vulnerable, to protect themselves from climate change.



We want to make progress in negotiations on loss and damage and adaptation.

Now whether it is adaptation, or emissions reductions, we know that without
finance, tackling climate change is well nigh impossible.

So developed countries must deliver on the 100 billion dollars a year
promised to developing nations.

This is a totemic figure, a matter of trust.

And trust is a hard won, and fragile commodity, in climate negotiations.

So the 100 billion dollars continues to be an absolute priority of mine.

And I will be honest, thinking about this does keep me awake at night.

The report from the OECD last month set out that in 2019 international
climate finance almost reached the 80 billion dollars mark, still over 20
billion shy of where we needed to be in 2020.

Yet recently, we have seen some progress.

Ministers Jochen Flashbarth and Jonathan Wilkinson, are working with me on a
Delivery Plan for how, together, developed countries will deliver the 100
billion dollars a year.

We hope to publish the plan before COP26.

And under the UK Presidency, every G7 nation has committed to do more towards
the 100 billion dollars.

The UK, Germany, Canada, Japan and the US have pledged new money.

And the European Commission, Sweden and Denmark also have been pledging
additional funds, so we are now within touching distance of the $100billion.

Based on the conversations I have had, I am hopeful that more countries will
make commitments.

And my message to leaders in every donor nation is clear.

Please step forward now, in these few days before COP26.

Because that promised 100 billion dollars is vital to the success of the
summit.

We simply must deliver.

At COP26 we will also start deliberations on the post 2025 finance goal.

And, more broadly, we must address issues such as fiscal space.

So I hope we will hear progress on SDR channelling to developing and
vulnerable countries at the IMF and World Bank Annual meetings this week.



This has been a focus of mine, and that is why I have championed this issue
with the IMF.

The Paris Agreement set us on a path to transform all global financial flows
to deliver a green and sustainable economy.

so, as well as delivering public finance, we need to unleash trillions of
dollars of private finance to transition to a greener world.

I am pleased to see the success of the Glasgow Financial Alliance for Net
Zero, led by Mark Carney and others.

This now represents over $90trillion in assets.

Its an enormous achievement.

The next step, is to ensure that some of this money is channelled into
developing countries, to scale up green, resilient infrastructure.

And also we need development banks to play their part, to help mobilise
private funds, driving down the cost of capital.

The task the world faces at COP26 is unprecedented.

Both in terms of what is at stake, and the challenges posed by the pandemic.

The ongoing menace of COVID-19 will make COP26 a COP like no other.

There will be daily testing, masks, social distancing, and limits on room
numbers, by necessity.

This is to keep delegates and the local community safe.

It will be an extraordinary COP, in extraordinary times.

But collectively, we must pull together to make it work.

Forging unity from the unfamiliar.

Because we have no choice, but to deliver.

Every country must step-up.

And as COP26 President I will ensure that every voice is heard.

That the smallest nations are sitting face-to-face, with the world’s largest
powers.

As equal parties to the process.

And that is why the UK is funding quarantine hotels for delegates.

That is why we offered vaccinations to all accredited delegates, who would
not have been able to access them in their home nations.



And today I am pleased to announce new Self-Isolation Support Funds,created
by the UNFCCC with the backing of civil society backers which will be
available to accredited party delegates, eligible civil society and media
from developing countries.

This will cover their costs if they do contract COVID during their stay in
Glasgow, and have to self-isolate, thereby requiring a longer stay in
Glasgow.

I am also determined that the voices of young people, of indigenous people,
women and civil society will be heard.

As part of a truly inclusive summit.

So the UK COP26 Presidency is funding a pavilion for the Indigenous Peoples
Forum on Climate Change.

We are hosting a designated Gender Day.

And we are working with young people to host a Youth & Public Empowerment
Day.

And I ask global leaders to take inspiration from these young people.

From the passion that I have witnessed from them around the world, and the
ambition and commitment I saw on display at the recent Youth4Climate event in
Milan.

I ask global leaders to listen to the message of the faith leaders and
scientists I met at the Vatican last week, whose Appeal on climate
exemplifies the co-operation we must embody.

And I ask global leaders to take their lead from those climate vulnerable
countries taking action, in the most difficult circumstances.

There is no denying that the issues at any COP are complex.

Passions, understandably, run high.

But ultimately, success depends on us all.

And, I will do my utmost, as a neutral broker, to shepherd us towards
agreement.

COP26 is not a photo op, nor a talking shop.

It must be the forum where we put the world on track to deliver on climate.

And that is down to leaders.

It is leaders who made a promise to the world in Paris six years ago.

And it is leaders that must honour it.



Responsibility rests with each and every country.

And we must all play our part.

Because on climate, the world will succeed, or fail, as one.

We are almost at the end of the road.

And at the Youth4Climate event, I heard young people direct real anger at
world leaders.

So now is the time, to redeem ourselves.

Because as my childhood hero, and our COP26 President’s Advocate, Sir David
Attenborough has said:

“The moment of crisis has come… The future of humanity, and indeed all life
on earth, depends on us.”

So let’s see world leaders come together for our planet,

in that 2015 spirit of hope, fraternity, and ambition.

Paris, promised.

Glasgow, must deliver.

Thank you.

Time to get ready for Self Assessment

HM Revenue and Customs (HMRC) is reminding Self Assessment customers to check
that they have the correct information in order to complete their tax return.

The tax return deadline for the 2020 to 2021 tax year is 31 October 2021 for
those completed on paper forms and 31 January 2022 for online returns.

While the end of January is more than 3 months away, HMRC has already seen
thousands of people filing their returns – more than 63,500 customers filed
their tax return on 6 April, the first day of the tax year. Customers can
file before the January deadline but still have until 31 January to pay.

Any customer who is new to Self Assessment must register via GOV.UK to
receive their Unique Taxpayer Reference (UTR). Self-employed individuals must
also register for Class 2 National Insurance.

HMRC is encouraging customers to register early so that they can access
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guidance and be aware of what they need to do. This includes record keeping,
knowing when the filing and payment deadlines are, and the potential for a
first tax payment to include a payment on account.

This year, customers will also have to declare if they received any grants or
payments from COVID-19 support schemes up to 5 April 2021 as these are
taxable, including:

Self-Employment Income Support Scheme
Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme
other COVID-19 grants and support payments such as self-isolation
payments, local authority grants and those for the Eat Out to Help Out
scheme

HMRC recognises that some customers may be worrying about paying their tax
bill. Customers can access support to help pay any tax owed, and may be able
to set up their own affordable monthly payment plan online by using HMRC’s
self-serve Time to Pay facility. Customers should contact HMRC for help if
they have concerns about paying their bill.

HMRC’s Myrtle Lloyd, Director General for Customer Services, said:

We want to help people get their tax returns right by making sure
they are prepared and have everything they need before they start
their Self Assessment. If anyone is worried about paying their tax
bill, support is available – search ‘time to pay’ on GOV.UK.

The fastest way to complete a tax return is online via a customer’s Personal
Tax Account. They will need their UTR to access their tax return, as well as
details of their income or earnings and other financial records. Detailed
information on what documents are needed for Self Assessment are on GOV.UK.

HMRC urges everyone to be alert if they are contacted out of the blue by
someone asking for money or personal information. HMRC sees high numbers of
fraudsters emailing, calling or texting people claiming to be from the
department. If in doubt, HMRC advises not to reply directly to anything
suspicious, but to contact them straight away and to search GOV.UK for ‘HMRC
scams’.

If you claimed Self-Employment Income Support Scheme or received Coronavirus
Job Retention Scheme grants, you’ll need to include details of all the
taxable coronavirus support scheme payments you received during the 2020 to
2021 tax year.

If you are employed and received Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme (furlough)
payments during the 2020 to 2021 tax year, you will need to enter your
earnings and income tax as stated on your P60. Your P60 will include any
furlough payments you received up to 5 April 2021, so you do not need to
include furlough payments on your tax return.

If you are self-employed or in a partnership and received any coronavirus
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financial support, you will need to declare it on your Self Assessment.

If you are self employed, you should use:

form SA103S – short if your tax affairs are simple and your turnover was
below the VAT threshold (£85,000) for the tax year
form SA103F – full if your annual turnover was above the VAT threshold
for the tax year

If you’re in a partnership, you should use:

To find out which COVID-19 grant or support payments to include on your tax
return if you are self-employed or a partner in a business go to: Reporting
coronavirus (COVID-19) grants and support payments. There are boxes on these
forms to include payments from any of the following:

Self-Employment Income Support Scheme (include details of grants
received on or before 5 April 2021 in your 2020 to 2021 tax return. For
most customers this will be grants 1 to 3)
Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme
Eat Out to Help Out
Test and trace or self-isolation payments
Coronavirus Statutory Sick Pay Rebate
Coronavirus Business Support Grants
any other taxable COVID-19 support scheme
payments that you were entitled to receive from local authorities or
devolved administrations

The £500 one-off payment for working households receiving tax credits should
not be reported in Self Assessment.

Poultry keepers – Act now to reduce
your risk from bird flu this winter

The UK’s Chief Veterinary Officers are encouraging poultry keepers to take
action now to reduce the risk of avian flu over the winter.

The UK is currently free from avian flu, but over the last year 26 outbreaks
were confirmed in kept poultry and captive birds and in over 300 wild birds.
As winter approaches, the risk of migratory wild birds infecting domestic
poultry will rise and therefore it is vital that poultry farmers and bird
keepers take action to improve biosecurity standards.

In a joint statement, the UK’s four Chief Veterinary Officers said:

Avian flu is a continued threat to all poultry keepers, and as
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winter approaches we need to be ready for the increased risk of
disease that migrating birds pose to our flocks.

We encourage keepers across the UK to implement strong biosecurity
practices now, including regular shed maintenance checks, cleaning
and disinfecting footwear and signing up for our email and text
alerts. Making these tasks a regular fixture of your disease
control plans now will make a significant difference in the fight
against avian flu this winter and for years to come.

There are several measures that can help to keep flocks disease free. All
keepers – whether they run a large commercial farm or keep just a few pet
chickens in their back garden – can get ahead of the game and take these
steps to reduce the risk of disease before the migration of wild birds begins
again this winter:

Keep the area where birds live clean and tidy, control rats and mice and
regularly clean and disinfect any hard surfaces
Keep chickens and turkeys completely separate from ducks and geese
Conduct regular maintenance checks on their sheds
Clean moss off the roofs, empty gutters and remove vegetation between
sheds where birds are kept
Draw up contingency plans for storing bedding and dealing with pests
Place birds’ feed and water in fully enclosed areas that are protected
from wild birds, and remove any spilled feed regularly
Put fencing around outdoor areas where birds are allowed and limit their
access to ponds or areas visited by wild waterfowl
Clean and disinfect footwear before and after entering premises where
birds are kept

Jane Howorth, founder of the British Hen Welfare Trust said:

For those of us that enjoy keeping a few pet hens in our gardens,
now is the time to start gearing up to protect them during the
migration season when avian flu becomes more of a threat. It’s no
more taxing than having to book any other family pet in for an
annual health check, but is so important both for the safety of
your own birds as well as that of the national commercial flock.

You will find lots of advice and information on how best to help
your birds on our website at www.bhwt.org.uk.

When avian flu is suspected or confirmed, the Government introduces
restrictions on the movement of all birds and products of animal origin
around the infected premises. These restrictions also impact farms in the
surrounding area. In order to minimise this impact, they can take the
following steps:
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Ensure robust contingency and business continuity plans are developed
and reviewed for managing your premises in the event of avian flu –
including for housing birds, appropriate arrangements for bedding
management, vermin and pest control
Ensure production records – including for farm movements, water intake
and egg production – are up-to-date, easily accessible and preferably
electronic
Be ready to submit licensing requests for when planning to move birds,
vehicles or feed, and have plans in place in case of delays

The Government continues to monitor for incursions of avian flu and is
working with the poultry and game bird industries; hen rehoming and pure and
traditional poultry breeds stakeholders to help reduce the risk of disease.

The Government also publishes further guidance on how to spot avian flu and
what to do if you suspect it.

Consultation launches on new designs
for A358 Taunton to Southfields
upgrade

The planned upgrade of the A358, a key route linking the south west and
London and south east, will see a single lane stretch of carriageway between
the M5 at Taunton and the Southfields roundabout, upgraded to dual
carriageway.

The proposed scheme would considerably benefit road users, local communities
and businesses.

Katherine Liddington, Senior Project Manager for the A358 scheme, said:

We plan to build approximately 8.5 miles of new dual carriageway,
which will considerably improve road safety, reduce traffic
congestion and improve connectivity for road users and local
communities, while unlocking economic growth in Somerset and
beyond.

Since announcing our preferred route for the project in 2019 we
have been working to refine the preliminary design for the new
road. We’ve made some improvements to our proposals, which will
improve access safety to local roads and reduce the impact on
communities, the environment, and the local landscape.

As part of the planning process, we would like to hear your

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fguidance%2Favian-influenza-bird-flu&data=04%7C01%7CCalum.Finlay%40defra.gov.uk%7Cd99e13ab68964e679c9408d989aabdb6%7C770a245002274c6290c74e38537f1102%7C0%7C0%7C637692188704762464%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=PGeGpdL21M4TDMDf9oTWuQnE0v%2Fx%2B6XKPemLtqjGuEw%3D&reserved=0
http://www.government-world.com/consultation-launches-on-new-designs-for-a358-taunton-to-southfields-upgrade/
http://www.government-world.com/consultation-launches-on-new-designs-for-a358-taunton-to-southfields-upgrade/
http://www.government-world.com/consultation-launches-on-new-designs-for-a358-taunton-to-southfields-upgrade/


thoughts on our proposed design. This will help refine our
preliminary design before we submit our planning application in
2022.

Rebecca Pow MP added:

The A358 upgrade has been a long time coming and a great deal of
progress has been made to reach this stage.

It is as important as ever that the A303/A358 corridor is improved
as this is vital to unlocking the region. I hope as many people as
possible will take part in the consultation.

In delivering the scheme, we’re aiming to:

improve the capacity of the road to reduce delays and queues that occur
during peak hours and at key times of the year i.e. the height of
summer.
support economic growth, facilitating growth in jobs and housing by
providing a free-flowing and reliable connection between the south east
and the south west
make the road safer, by providing additional capacity and reducing
driver stress. We’ll also improve routes for pedestrians, cyclists,
horse riders in the area
protect the environment and look for opportunities to improve it,
minimising any unnecessary impact of the scheme on the surrounding
natural and historic environment and landscape
work with local communities to reduce the impact of the road, and look
for ways to improve local people’s quality of life
make journey times more reliable and resilient; by providing more
capacity it will become easier to manage traffic when incidents occur

Paula Hewitt, Somerset County Council’s Lead Director for Economic and
Community Infrastructure, said:

The A358/A303 is an incredibly important main transport artery for
Somerset and this major project is vital for future growth in the
county.

We’d encourage everyone to get involved in the consultation and
have their say on the scheme – this is your chance to make your
voice heard.

The consultation runs from today to Monday, 22 November 2021 with feedback
helping National Highways develop its planning application for a Development
Consent Order (DCO) to be submitted next year.

A DCO is required for all nationally significant infrastructure projects and



will allow for the Planning Inspectorate to make a recommendation to the
Secretary of State, who will decide on whether development consent should be
granted for the proposed scheme.

One of the best ways to find out more about our proposals and have your say
is to visit our online exhibition. You can access this via the scheme
website. There are dedicated times when you can chat with members of the
project team who’ll be happy to answer any questions you may have.

There will also be nine online question and answer events, and three public
consultation events in line with government guidance:

Taunton Racecourse – Tuesday 19 October, 2pm – 8pm
Monks Yard – Saturday 23 October, 11am – 6pm
Holiday Inn Taunton – Wednesday 3 November, 11am – 6pm

If you do not have access to the internet, you can request a free copy of our
consultation booklet, feedback questionnaire and non-technical summary of the
Preliminary Environmental Information Report by calling 0300 123 5000 or
emailing A358TauntontoSouthfields@highwaysengland.co.uk

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact
centre on 0300 123 5000.

Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448
and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.

https://highwaysengland.co.uk/our-work/south-west/a358-taunton-to-southfields/
https://highwaysengland.co.uk/our-work/south-west/a358-taunton-to-southfields/

